
MINUTES 
PLANNING AND ZONING COMMISSION MEETING  

AUGUST 11, 2025 
THOROUGHFARE PLAN AMENDMENTS 

 
Hold a public hearing and consider amendments to the City of Killeen Thoroughfare Plan. 
 
Mr. Hermosillo presented the proposed amendments to the City of Killeen Thoroughfare Plan. 
Mr. Hermosillo stated that after reviewing the current 2025 Thoroughfare Plan, staff finds that 
these updates are essential to address recent residential and commercial developments, account 
for topography, and ensure proper reclassification and realignments with future projects. 
 
He stated that the intent of the proposed amendments is to ensure alignment with current on-the-
ground developments.   
 
He stated that staff recommends approval of the Thoroughfare Plan amendments as presented. 
 
Chairman Minor opened the public hearing at 5:33 p.m. 
 
With no one wishing to speak, the public hearing was closed at 5:33 p.m. 
 
Commissioner Ploeckelmann moved to recommend approval of the Thoroughfare Plan 
amendments as presented by staff. Commissioner Giacomozzi seconded, and the motion passed 
by a vote of 5 to 0. 


